








Forest 
Practices 
Board 

File: 97150-20/2008-04 

February 4, 2011 

Paul Kennedy, RPF- Acting Timber Sales Manager 

Cariboo-Chilcotin Timber Sales Office 

British Columbia Timber Sales 

200 - 640 Borland Street 
Williams Lake, BC V2G 4T1 

Dear Paul Kennedy: 

Re: Forestry Audit: British Columbia Timber Sales, Caribou-Chilcotin Business Area. 

In May 2009, the Board publicly released its audit report on the Quesnel portion of the Caribou­
Chilcotin Business Area. In that audit, the Board noted that BCTS did not comply with the seed 
transfer rules in effect at the time on eight cutblocks. 

The report noted that BCTS planned to seek approval for those areas that were outside the transfer 
limits in effect at the time of planting, but will fall within the limits that came into effect April 1, 2009. 
For the remainder, BCTS had scheduled additional surveys to evaluate seedling growth and health. 
The Board requested that BCTS provide the survey results by November 30, 2010, along with an 
action plan for future monitoring. 

The Board has received your response dated January 7, 2011, along with copies of the 2010 silviculture 
surveys conducted on nine openings that were planted in the of spring of 2008. The Board has also 
received the January 25, 2011 clarification letter from Keith Sandve. 

Board staff has reviewed your submission and finds that it has substantively addressed the 

Board's request. While the Chief Forester did not approve the seed lots now falling within seedling 
transfer limits, they are now ecologically suitable to the site. The surveys demonstrate that offsite 
seedlings are performing well to date and that all areas meet the prescribed stocking standards. 
BCTS' s monitoring plan, developing appropriate responses as identified during silviculture surveys, 
will assure free growing stah1s is achieved within the required timeframe. 

I accept this response as having addressed the Board's recommendation and now consider this file to 
be closed. 

Thank you again for your continued support throughout the audit. 

Yours sincerely, 

/~ 
R.A. (Al) Gorley, RPF 
Chair 

cc: Steve Dodge, Acting District Manager, Quesnel Forest District 
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